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Librarian. The putting to bed of the 21st number of this decennium
is a convenient staging point to hand over to younger and more com-
mitted successors. The Committee of the Friends at its meeting on

29 September confirmed the appointment of Mr J. E. Traue as Editor
and Ms Penny Griffith as Assistant Editor. I am sure that under their
direction the place which the Record holds in the membership and
beyond as a scholarly but not entirely desiccated interpreter of the
collections, as an accessions record of some special materials and as a
commemorative chronology of Library milestones will be enhanced.

Note on Contributors
Dr M. E. Hoare, fls, is the third James Cook Research Fellow

of the Royal Society of New Zealand and a Visiting Fellow in Victoria
University of Wellington, Department of History. He is working on the
historiography of science in New Zealand with particular emphasis on
the period 1880-1926 and is editing the ‘Journal’ of J. R. Forster on
Cook’s Second Voyage (1772-75) for the Hakluyt Society. He was
formerly Research Fellow of the Australian Academy of Science and
Department of History, Institute of Advanced Studies, Australian
National University, Canberra.

Heather M. Curnow was Art Librarian at the Alexander Turnbull
Library from 1968 until 1970. She has since undertaken an extended
study of the work of William Strutt from collections and sources in
Australia and the United Kingdom.

Dr L. H. Barber, m a, ph d, dip theol, is a Lecturer in the History
Department at Waikato University.


